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                Jamaica warmly welcomes the delegation of Samoa, our sister Small Island Developing State, and thanks them for the update on the situation of human rights in the country.

                Jamaica commends Samoa for its commitment, even in the face of economic and resource constraints, to improving the quality of life of its citizens, especially through legislative reform and programmes directed at poverty reduction; the protection of children and empowerment of women and persons with disabilities.  Particularly commendable is the practical approach to improving the voting experience for persons with disabilities; implementation of human rights training for police recruits; implementation of the [Samoa] School Grant Fees Scheme supported by regional partners; and remarkable achievements in the field of environment, climate change and disaster risk reduction.
                Jamaica notes that Samoa already has robust programmes to increase awareness of international human rights obligations, and a strong commitment to governance which emphasises fa’asamoa – the Samoan Way of Life.  We recommend that the Government continue to expand human rights awareness as being complementary to the Samoan Way of Life.   We also recommend that Samoa strengthen the implementation of policies to permit teen-aged mothers to return to formal education and sit exams after giving birth; aimed at breaking cycles of poverty, teen-age pregnancy and domestic abuse.  We encourage the Government to continue to engage religious leaders to play a more active role in promoting women’s rights and in reducing domestic violence. 
                Finally, Jamaica commends Samoa for its determination to ensure that its UPR was as inclusive as possible, as evidenced by the wide cross-section of participants which were consulted on the preparations for the national report.   We wish you all the very best in this review.

                I thank you.
